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                            VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK   

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 

THURSDAY, APRIL 13, 2017 

 

 

PRESENT: Chairman Myron Tannenbaum, Brian Kerr,  

David Salko, John Figliomeni, Ed Zagajeski, Joe Mazzullo 

Vincent Keck, Fire Department liaison 

Officer Michael DeCunzo, Police Department liaison 

ABSENT: Abby Roberts  

 

 

Chairman Tannenbaum called to order the meeting at 7:30 p.m. 

 

 

Old Business  

 

Beach Avenue and Tompkins Avenue – 4-Way Stop Sign 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum stated that the intersection of Beach and Tompkins Avenues is now part of the 

Traffic Study.  Signs were newly installed.  The Traffic Engineer will make a determination 

shortly on a speed bump that was suggested to slow down traffic.   

 

Mr. Keck stated that the Association should put lights on the side of the building.  A street light 

was put on the existing corner pole on Beach and Tompkins Avenues. 

 

Mr. Mazzullo remarked that because of the design of Tompkins and Beach Avenues at Boston 

Post Road and the existing stop sign, the sign was not properly installed and should be twisted 

approximately six inches to be perpendicular to traffic for better visibility.  

Put on May agenda. 

 

 

R Permits 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum stated that additional streets were added to the R permits list that will be sent to   

NY State.  He said that the Board of Trustees has agreed that 7 am to 7 pm will be the permit 

times.  Temporary R permits for workers and visitors coming to the Village is not yet finalized.   

 

 

Ralph’s Italian Ices 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum stated that there is no resolution just yet.  Also, the lines have not been changed 

in the parking lot.  Mr. Tannenbaum stated that the Traffic Commission is eager and ready to 

assist with traffic issues on this matter.  
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Mr. Figliomeni said that Ralph’s is now open for business for the season.  

 

 

New Business 

 

Street Cleaning 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum stated that Village street cleaning should be done twice monthly rather than 

once monthly.  Additional personnel would have to be hired and additional equipment made 

available.  Put on May agenda.   

 

 

Other 

 

Keeler Avenue – traffic light  

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said that there was opposition by residents for a traffic light on Keeler Avenue 

and the Post Road which is a State road.  That traffic light is now by Rye Country Day School.   

 

 

Minutes 

  

1.  Draft March Minutes 

 

On motion of Mr. Keck, seconded by Mr. Mazzullo, the March 2017 minutes were approved as 

submitted.  Motion passed. 

 

 

Adjournment 

 

On motion of Mr. Zagajeski, seconded by Mr. Mazzullo, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.  

Motion passed. 

 

 

PREPARED BY:    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 

Anne Hohlweck    Agostino A. Fusco      

    Clerk-Treasurer  


